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From the Executive Board 

Halifax Conference - A Great Success! 

Thanks to everyone who participated in our annual conference held in Halifax this past week! Thank-you to speakers, 
participants, volunteers, moderators, committee chairs and members, special interest group chairs and members, 
exhibitors, and sponsors, for collectively making the conference a memorable one. A special thank-you to members 
of the 2018 Conference Planning Committee for putting together an excellent conference! 

Thanks also to Jessica Symons and Samantha Chow from our National Office, who worked hard to make the 
conference a success. We look forward to seeing everyone next year in Edmonton! 

Mobile App Winners! 

Congratulations to our top 5 Mobile App users: 

1. Maria Berezowski, 2220 points 
2. Victoria Baranow, 2090 points 
3. Alicia Loo, 1980 points 
4. Louise Hamel, 1720 points 
5. Ciara Ward, 1390 points 

Next CALL/ACBD Executive Board Meeting 

Our next Board meeting will take place on Tuesday, June 19 from 1:00 - 3:00 PM ET. Members are invited to 
attend. Please contact National Office for details: office@callacbd.ca. An agenda will be posted on the website in 
advance. Agendas and minutes are all available on the website in the members section under "Member Resources."  

mailto:office@callacbd.ca
https://callacbd.ca/Memberresources
http://www.callacbd.ca/


Events  

 

 

 NLLI 2018 

The 2018 New Law Librarians' Institute will take place at the University of Calgary from June 
19 - 22, 2018. Click here to register now.  
 

SAVE THE DATE! CALL/ACBD 2019 
Get Informed, Be Inspired, Innovate | Renseignez-vous, Laissez-vous Inspirer, Innovez 

 
 

We also encourage members to attend the following events that are being held by our 
sister associations in 2018! 

 BIALL Conference | Birmingham, UK | June 7 - 9, 2018 
 SLA 2018 Annual Conference | Baltimore, Maryland | June 9 - 13, 2018 
 AALL Annual Meeting & Conference | Baltimore, Maryland | July 14 - 17, 2018 
 IALL Annual Conference | Luxembourg City, Luxembourg | September 30 - October 3, 2018 

Committee & SIG News 

Scholarships & Awards Committee 

The next deadline to submit applications for the James D. Lang Memorial Scholarship is June 15, 2018. The 
scholarship is designed to support attendance at a continuing education program and is open to members of 
CALL/ACBD who have been in good standing for a minimum of twelve months. 

The Committee would like to encourage members to continue to monitor the website for application openings and to 
make use of this opportunity. 

 

 

https://callacbd.ca/event-2786575
https://biall.org.uk/annual-conference
https://www.sla.org/attend/sla-2018-annual-conference-2
https://www.aallnet.org/conference
http://iall.org/annual-conference-2
https://callacbd.ca/resources/Documents/Awards/james%20lang2.pdf
http://www.callacbd.ca/NLLI


Summary of award winners 

During the 2018 CALL/ACBD Conference, we recognised exceptional contributions and accomplishments in law 
librarianship and legal information. For those of you who were unable to attend, a summary of the winners follows. 

 Denis Marshall Memorial Award for Excellence in Law Librarianship: Margo Jeske 
 Diana M. Priestly Memorial Scholarship: Michelle Terriss 
 Education Reserve: Hannah Steeves & Louise Cooke 
 CLLR Feature Article Award: Aboriginal Rights & Treaty Research in Canada, Jessica Stuart  
 CLLR Student Article Award: Ethics and Law Librarianship: Current Issues and Progressive 

Horizons, Sara Klein 
 James D. Lang Memorial Scholarship: Ilana Newman 
 Janine Miller Fellowship: Margo Jeske 
 CALL/ACBD Research Grant: Megan Siu 
 Michael Silverstein Prize: Nancy McCormack 

Congratulations to all of this year’s award winners! 

2018 Hugh Lawford Award for Excellence in Legal Publishing  

Our winner of the 2018 Hugh Lawford Award is Emond Publishing for its Criminal Law Series. Congratulations to 
Emond Publishing!   

Website Editorial Board 

The Website Editorial Board (WEB) encourages the publishing of new content on the CALL website.  Committees and 
special interest groups (SIGs) are encouraged to make their content publicly available on the website.  Members, 
committees, and SIGs are encouraged to contribute content to the CALL blog and social media channels: Twitter, 
Facebook, and LinkedIn. This could include articles, resources, announcements, or projects.  Please contact Alan 
Kilpatrick (alan.kilpatrick@lawsociety.sk.ca) or Michel-Adrien Sheppard (michel-adrien.sheppard@scc-csc.ca) to 
contribute. 

The WEB would also like to highlight the wealth of content available on the CALL website.  Did you know that 
Member Resources page provides access the CALL bylaws, annual conference archives, and Executive Board 
minutes?  You can also find information about the CALL Archives, housed at the University of Manitoba, on this 
page.      

Announcements 

MLIS Fall 2018 co-op from FIMS at Western University 

Click here to view the timeline for the fall 2018 co-op process. 

Returning employers with Career Central account (https://www.westerncareercentral.ca/home.htm): 

Already have an employer account? Please login and a) submit a new job posting or b) update your previous 
posting(s). Once the “new”/“revised” posting has been submitted and approved, it will go live on the co-op job board 
(starting February 1) for the preferred posting duration. 

https://callacbd.ca/CALL-Blog
https://twitter.com/CALLACBD
https://www.facebook.com/callacbd
https://www.linkedin.com/groups/2006070
mailto:alan.kilpatrick@lawsociety.sk.ca
mailto:michel-adrien.sheppard@scc-csc.ca
https://callacbd.ca/Memberresources
https://callacbd.ca/resources/Documents/In%20Session/2018/Timelines%20for%20FALL%202018.pdf
https://www.westerncareercentral.ca/home.htm


New to Career Central? 

Please complete and return the attached employer application form and submit a co-op posting to the co-op office 
(including details about the placement such as duties, skills required, pay rate, contact person to whom the students 
should address their applications). All new positions will go through an approval process prior to posting. Once 
approved, an employer account will be created for you on our Career Central site. This site has been designed to 
centralize and streamline the administrative elements of our co-op process. It will make future co-op participation 
and re-posting a breeze!  
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